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President ’s Report – Scott Maas 

January 2024 CCOM President Newsletter Report 

Thank you for the honor of being elected as your club President for 2024. I have some big shoes 

to fill, considering the former Presidents’ accomplishments, but I’m up for the challenge. I am 

looking forward to working with all the great people that were also elected to the CCOM Board of 

Directors. 

I have been asking myself how we can make Classic Corvettes of Minnesota even better. I have 

got a couple ideas, but would love to get some feedback from our membership. Please call me at 

(612) 940-3446 or speak to me at the next meeting. 

My grandson Leum, who is seven, has been taking Taekwondo lessons, and is doing great. As a 

reward for getting his third belt, I took him out for ice cream in my Corvette, on a warm, 

December day. He was teasing me that he has done better than I did when I used to take 

Karate lessons, so I gave him a challenge. When he passes his black belt test, he gets to drive 

my Corvette! He got a big smile on his face. I guess I’ll be in trouble if he takes me up on the 

offer and gets his black belt, before he gets his driver’s license, ha-ha.  

I don’t want to get political, but President Joe Biden owns a 1967 Corvette roadster, and it has 

been in the news. On a recent interview with Conan O’Brian, he commented that the electric 

Corvette (E-Ray) is coming out and it will do 0-60 MPH in 2.9 seconds! Too bad Secret Services 

Agents don’t let Presidents drive on public roads anymore.   

We are starting to get some ideas for Out-To Eat events for 2024. We are working on the plans 

for two events. If you have an idea for an outing, please speak to one of the board members. 

For those of you that are seeking warmer climates in the near future, please be safe and drive 

carefully. For the rest of us, good luck with our Minnesota roads! 

I stopped in to see Mike Mikesell recently. We had a nice visit. He would appreciate it if CCOM 

members could stop in for a visit. He currently lives at the Rosemount Senior Living Center at 

the Steeple Center, and his address is 14344 Cameo Ave. W., Rosemount, MN 55068. His room 

number is 236, and is located on the southwest area of the second floor. 

If you are new to the CCOM Club, or if you are thinking about ordering some CCOM branded 

clothing, take a look at the CCOM website, Member Area. You can also look at the order book 

and the clothing examples at the next CCOM Membership Meeting. You can also contact me at 

scottemaas@gmail.com or (612) 940-3446, with questions.  

We hope to see you at the January meeting. 

I hope all of you have a Happy New Year! 

Scott Maas 

President, CCOM 

mailto:scottemaas@gmail.com
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Leum Finley and Scott Maas going for ice cream, December 8, 2023 

 

Joe Biden and Jay Leno, 1967 Corvette Roadster 
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Vice President’s Report – Chris Osgood 

 

January 2024 CCOM VP Newsletter Report 
 

                                                                                             

 

This month I will be combining the Vice President and National Corvette Museum Reports.  If anyone is 

interested in the NCM position, please let me know.  

Vice President Report 

This is my first report as your VP.  I am humbled for this opportunity to serve our club.  The prior board has 

helped with a clean transition process.  My role as VP is focused on club events.  Over the past couple of 

years, we have made so many great friends and memories attending events. 

One of the strengths of our club is the membership.  I look forward to working with all volunteers over the next 

year.   

In the future I plan much longer reports, I am just getting started. 

 

Here is a picture of Nick and I on Christmas Eve in Excelsior. 
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National Corvette Museum  

 

Just before Christmas the NCM Ambassadors were invited to a call with Pratt Miller Motors sports.  They have 

asked us all to give an update about Corvette Racing updates and some fan packages available to a limited 

number of people.   

 

Some of this information has been covered in the past by Shawn Hanna.  GM is no longer the main sponsor for 

Corvette Racing.  Pratt Miller will be racing two cars in the upcoming season.  In addition to this they will be 

building an additional 18 race cars for other teams.  These additional teams will allow for more races and 

classes.  Corvette Racing by Pratt Miller will race in GTD PRO. TF will race in WEC and AWA will race in GTD.   
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Each car starts with Corvette ZO6 parts and the ZO6 engine.  The cars are hand built in Michigan.  The engine 

gets very few upgrades from the production engine.  Cool for those who have C8 ZO6 owners.  Each car is 

tested on the track and wind tunnel.  Here is an image of the C8 production car on the right vs the C8.R race 

version on the right.  There is also a list of key specs for the C8.R. 

 

 

Pratt Miller has been with Corvette for the past 25 years.  This year they will act as an independent team.  To 

help fund the team's racing they are offering three levels in the New Pratt Miller Motorsports Collective.  Here 

is the summary of the three levels.  Pricing is annually.  Details can be found at Pratt Miller Motorsports 

Collective. 

https://prattmillermotorsportscollective.com/
https://prattmillermotorsportscollective.com/
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NCM Events 

2024 MiM Daytona Rolex 24 

January 24 – January 29, 2024 

 

 

 

2024 Michelin NCM Bash - April 25-27, 2024 

Kickoff of the NCM onsite event season with us here in Bowling Green, KY! Returning activities 

include a seminars by Michelin, Mobil 1, General Motors, Bowling Green Assembly Plant, and 

classroom sessions by GM certified Corvette Technician Paul Koerner. Enjoy guided road tours, 

NCM Choice car show, a live auction, vendors, and the announcement of the 2024 Corvette Hall 

of Fame Class. 

A seminar schedule and a more detailed agenda will be made available as we can confirm the 

presenter’s ability to be onsite. 

REGISTRATION OPENS EARLY 2024 

 

 

Museum In Motion Dragon Run - April 28th – May 1st, 2024 

Presented By Michelin 

Spring in the Smokies, Tail of the Dragon and Biltmore all combined in one great MiM tour! Once again we hit 

the road, leaving Bowling Green and heading East to run the famous TN-129, aka Tail of the Dragon. This year 

again, we will be staying at the beautiful Biltmore Inn on the Biltmore Estate grounds. The Monday Biltmore 

visit includes a specially arranged early morning photo op of the cars in front of the manor house followed by 

breakfast in the Biltmore Stable Café adjacent to the house. New friends will be made while enjoying one of the 

most beautiful areas of the country during the colorful spring season. GPS as well as two-way radios are 

highly recommended! 

Members: $2,100 Driver / $250 Passenger 

Non-Members $2,200 / $300 Passenger 

REGISTRATION OPENING SOON 
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National Corvette Caravan – 30th Anniversary – August 29-31, 2024 

All roads lead to Bowling Green, Kentucky for the 30th Anniversary of the National 

Corvette Museum. 

Often referred to as the world’s largest moving automotive event, the National Corvette Caravan 

is a celebration of America’s Sports Car, culminating in Bowling Green, Kentucky for the 

anniversary celebration of the National Corvette Museum. Hosted only once every five years, the 

next event is slated for Labor Day Weekend 2024 and will mark the Museum’s 30th Anniversary. 

Regional caravans will form and join other caravans as they travel across the United States to 

meet in Bowling Green, Kentucky for four days of festivities at the National Corvette Museum. 

Registration will open on November 1, 2023. 

 

Membership 

Starts at $65 per year.  Includes discounts on Corvette merchandise.  

There is a special running on the lifetime membership for $1,953 to celebrate the 70th 

anniversary of Corvette.  This is a tax-deductible contribution.  Offer ends December 31, 2023. 

 

Tech Director’s Report – Shawn Hanna 
 

Membership Director ’s Reports – Julie Stulz 
 

January Birthdays 

 

01/01 Vicki Daley 

01/06 Chris Osgood 

01/08 Annette 

Dominguez 

01/08 Sheri Fossum 

01/09 Cary Kissner 

01/09 Jim Wendland 

01/09 Carol Hokel

  

01/10 David Kupka 

01/10 Jean Crum 

01/15 Larry Chubb 

01/16 Jennifer Monson 

01/16 Rick Stulz 

01/18 Pip Culhane 

01/22 Shelly Norenberg 

01/24 Patty Brehm 

01/26 Jan Hanna 

01/27 Tony Cook 

01/30 Tony Antonie 
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Membership Director’s Report – Julie Stulz 
 
 
Happy New Year !!!  I am your New Membership Director  

I am looking forward to 2024 and all the fun we will be having!!  
 
Meeting Attendance: 69 members attended our December Meeting   

 John and Jill Gester, Brad  Allen and Jake Strait were  our guests. 
 
New Memberships: 

 
Please welcome new members: 
 

Jake Strait red C8  
Brad Allan 2001 Torch red Zo6 
John Gester and Jill Inwards  1975 convertible 

Thank You for joining! 
 
Anniversaries: 

There are  
Robert Paquin 15 yrs 
Jon Zoller and Margo Dinneen 10 yrs 

Bill and Margaret Gibson 20 yrs 
Dick and Elaine Kolkman 10 yrs 
 

 
Cards and flowers 
A card and planter were sent to Steve Draxten.  

He was hospitalized from a stroke and is now at home recovering He is looking forward to seeing us 
in the spring.  He sent a thank you to the membership for the beautiful plant. 
Please continue to keep our members in your thoughts and prayers. 

 
If you know of a member currently in the hospital or home recovering or someone that is or has been 
sick, please contact me and I will send either a card and/or flowers on behalf of the club. 

 
Photo for the Website Directory: 
Please check out the work that Dave DuBay has been doing on updating our website and see if you 

want to update a photo of yourself and/or your car. It is a great way to find people that you have 
met at our events. You may send your photos to me or Dave. I would also be happy to take your 
photo at our meeting in December. 

 
Membership Renewal: 

Thank you to 91 of the members that have already renewed their membership! Our board is 
changing, so it would be VERY helpful if you made your payment ASAP. 
Our 2024 renewal period ended but at the January meeting you can still sign up - all you need to do 

is submit your renewal payment, in one of three ways; mail, Zelle or give me your payment at our 
January membership meeting! 
 

Membership dues remain unchanged this year: 



                                                          Vettes Happenin’ January 2024 

11 

 

Members: $60.00 (primary member & spouse and/or significant other) 
Associate Members: $60.00 (if you no longer own a Corvette) 
Lifetime Members: $30.00 (primary member & spouse and/or significant other) 

 
Classic Corvettes of Minnesota can accept your payment directly via Zelle with reference to Mark 
Haug 

 
Or mailed to: 

 
Classic Corvettes of Minnesota 
c/o Mark Haug 

1821 Cloud Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at jmstulz@gmail.com 
 
Name Tag/s: 

Anyone who would like to order a name tag/s please email me the name/s or fill out a form at a 
membership meeting. Cost, one name tag is $10.50, and second name tag mailed to same address is 
$16.00.  

 
Club & Corvette Statistics: 
Club: 

Memberships Family Single Members Corvettes 

160 119 41 279 195 

 
Corvette: 

C1            

53 - 62 

C2            

63 - 67 

C3            

68 - 82 

C4            

84 - 96 

C5            

97 - 04 

C6            

05 - 13 

C7            

14 - 19 

C8            

20 - 23 
Total 

6 12 18 18 42 44 33 22 195 

 
Member Profile Changes: 
If you have any changes in your profile i.e., spouse/significant other, address, email address, phone, 

or car related send me an email. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Julie Stulz 
CCOM Membership Director 

 Jmstulz@gmail.com 

651-245-1705 
 

 

 

National Corvette Museum – Chris Osgood 
     

See Chris’s article regarding the National Corvette Museum incorporated with his Vice President’s report.                                                                           

mailto:Jmstulz@gmail.com
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Secretary ’s Minutes – David Pounds  

 
Membership Meeting Minutes 

December 12, 2023 

 

Members present: Andre Montgomery-President, Scott Maas-Vice President, Dave Pounds-

Secretary, AJ Kupka-Treasurer, Julie Montgomery-Membership Director, Shawn Hanna-Tech 

Director, Jan Hanna-Past President, Joel Meyer-Editor 

Member absent-Dave DuBay-Member at Large 

Andre called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Board Member Reports: 

President-Andre called for “The Pledge of Allegiance” and proceeded to read off all of the 

nominations for the 2024 board members. After a name was read for each board position, he 

asked the members if anyone wanted to nominate another member for that position. After the 7 

nominated members were announced by Andre, none of the members at the meeting nominated 

another member. Andre then asked for a motion to approve the new board members, and the 

membership approved the motion. So, here is a list of the new board members for 2024: 

President-Scott Maas, Vice President-Chris Osgood, Secretary-Kathy Haug, Treasurer-Mark 

Haug, Tech Director-Shawn Hanna, Membership Director-Julie Stulz, and Editor-Joel Meyer.  

Thanks to all of you! Andre had the chair member for the 2024 fall banquet (Dave Pounds) stand 

up to announce the venue that we selected. Dave explained that he had contacted about a 

dozen venues, and all but three of them were booked for September 7 and 14, 2024. Our 

choices were the Chanhassen Dinner Theater, the Treasure Island Casino, and the Southview 

Country Club. The Southview Country Club in Saint Paul was by far the best choice, and the 

costs were very reasonable. Andre told the members about this beautiful Country Club and the 

excellent location. I also want to take this opportunity to thank Andre and Julie for meeting me 

and my wife Nina at all three of these places. Their expertise, questions, and advice really 

helped us come to a final decision. Also, I want to thank John and Jane Wessel for suggesting 

the Southview Country Club. We really appreciate the help.  

Andre made a motion to approve the November minutes, Julie Stulz approved the motion, 

Shawn Hanna seconded the motion, and the membership approved the motion.  

 

Vice President-Scott thanked Keri Kuechle for setting up the Spring Banquet Luncheon at the 

Next Chapter Winery in New Prague on May 19, 2024. This venue can seat up to 130 members, 
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and there will be a cruise before lunch, with a secondary cruise for ice cream after lunch. Scott 

also let the members know that our club will be participating in the River City Car show in Red 

Wing on August 3, 2024. Scott will be purchasing some of the more popular CCOM clothing and 

bring them to the meeting so that the members can try on the items to check for the proper size 

and style before ordering. Mark Stulz also let the members know that there will be a Corvette 

cruise to the Veterans Home on December 16 meeting in the North parking lot at 10:30 AM.  

 

Treasurer AJ started his conversation by saying he can’t believe this will be his last opportunity 

to communicate as our club’s Treasurer and it was his pleasure to serve! After a short applause, 

he then presented our 2023 financials with the projected year-end cash balance. As of today, 

73% of the members have renewed their membership. 

 AJ then started to review the preliminary budget for 2024 walking through the major 

components/events that are planned for next year. AJ explained that CCOM Constitution & 

Bylaws do not allow amounts more than $500 dollars to be spent for an expense without the 

approval of the general membership. A check in the amount of $1000 dollars needs to be written 

this year (above budget) to hold our reservation for next year’s Fall Banquet, AJ asked for a 

motion to approve this expense. Dave McGregor approved the motion, Len Geronime seconded 

the motion, and the general membership approved the motion. 

AJ concluded his presentation by showing the preliminary budget for 2024 budget having a 

projected profit of $1000 dollars. AJ explained our incoming Treasurer Mark Haug will be coming 

back to the membership with his final 2024 budget for approval in February. AJ then asked for a 

motion to approve preliminary budget for 2024. Len Geronime approved the motion, Shayna 

Schwach seconded the motion, and the general membership approved the motion.  

 

Membership Director-Julie welcomed new members Bob Sagan with his C6, C7, and C8, Jenelle 

and Paul Jacobsen with their 2024 Redmist convertible, Bob Elfering and Jane Lillestol with their 

1998 Torch Red convertible, Jake Strait with his 2022 Electric Blue C8, Brad Allen with his C5, 

and John and Jill. We now have 284 members and 202 Corvettes. Julie thanked Nancy, Chris, 

and Nick Osgood for greeting our members, and thanked Julie Stulz for selling 50/50 raffle 

tickets. She also thanked Judy and Doug Tews for getting our yummy cookies. Unfortunately, 

Doug was sick, so they both had to leave the meeting. Thank you both for taking care of that 

task. The members really enjoyed them.  

There were 77 members at our November meeting, and two guests (Bob Elfering and Bob 

Sagen), and both of them joined our club. Membership is officially open for 2024, and the cost of 

$60 has not gone up. An application is not needed for current members unless your address, 

email, or phone number has changed. Julie let the members know that you can have a picture 

taken of yourselves and/or your car, and email them to her or Dave DuBay. Dave DuBay (not 

present) has been very busy updating our website. Thank you Dave.  
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Finally, Julie wished everyone Happy Holidays and read her farewell as follows: It has been my 

pleasure being the CCOM Membership Director. It is time to pass this fun board position on to 

another volunteer. Speaking of volunteers -I want to thank all of you that have helped at the 

events and at the monthly meetings, it has made this position easier. I want to wish all of you a 

very merry Christmas and invite you to enjoy cookies and cider tonight.  

Tech Director-Shawn had all of the members that donated prizes for the raffles raise their hands, 

and he and Jan Hanna thanked them for their generosity. Shawn also let us know that there will 

be another opportunity to track your car at Brainerd next year.  

Editor-Joel Meyer set up an “Out to Eat” Dinner at Lucky’s 13 in Plymouth on January 11. If 

you’re planning to attend, contact Joel. The event starts at 5:30 PM.  

Secretary-Dave: I want to take this opportunity to thank all of the board members for their 

support. When I volunteered for the job, I had no idea what to expect. I had never done 

anything like it before, and it was a big challenge for me. The best thing about it was getting to 

know the incredibly dedicated, helpful, and friendly board members. I also learned a lot more 

computer skills that I can use in the future. Many years ago, I was so clueless that I used 

whiteout on the computer screen. OK, I wasn’t that bad. I also want to thank Kathy Haug for 

taking the job in 2024. I’m sure she’ll do a great job. 

At 8:06 PM, Andre made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kathy Haug approved the motion, 

Matt McMullen seconded the motion, and the members approved the motion.  

Respectfully submitted by, 

David Pounds-Secretary 

 

Board Meeting Minutes 

The board does not meet in December. 

Editor’s Remarks  – Joel Meyer 

Credit needs to be given to Dave DuBay for the pictures used for the Vettes for Vets feature in 

the December edition of Vettes Happenin’ as well as the pictures below of the Member Awards 
Banquet held at Mancini’s on August 26th. 
 

The cover photo is courtesy of Pete Liccardello.  It was taken at the same location and exactly 

one year after the introduction of the Corvette convertible (white) at the Waldorf Astoria in New 

York City.  With the enthusiastic of the introduction of the convertible, GM developed the 2 seat 

Corvette Corvair (light green), the Corvette Nomad 2-door station wagon (gray/white) and the 

Corvette Coupe removable hardtop (beige-gold). https://images.app.goo.gl/wXAhxU8ejhoaxT6N8 

https://images.app.goo.gl/wXAhxU8ejhoaxT6N8
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Past Events – 2023’s Awards Banquet, August 26th 
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Board Members 

        

Position Name email Phone 

President Scott Maas  scottemaas@gmail.com  612-940-3446 

Vice President Chris Osgood osgoodc@outlook.com 612-756-1928 

Secretary Kathy Haug kmhaug2013@icloud.com 612-483-9422 

Treasurer Mark Haug m.haug@bankwithchoice.com 612-242-9692 

Membership Julie Stulz jmstulz@gmail.com 651-245-1705 

Tech Director Shawn Hanna ZO6FastSSH@comcast.net 612-452-1298 
 

Editor Joel Meyer joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com  612-910-9924 

Past President 

Andre 

Montgomery abm8442@gmail.com 612-910-8442 

Member-At-Large 

Candidate 

identified  
  

Member-At-Large 

Candidate 

identified     

   
   

mailto:scottemaas@gmail.com
mailto:joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com
mailto:dogmomindy@gmail.com
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Upcoming Event Flyers 

 

JANUARY’S OUT TO EAT 

 

Join your fellow CCOM members for great eats and a good time at  

Lucky’s 13 Pub at 3000 Harbor Lane North, Plymouth 

(Adjacent to Comfort Inn, NW Quadrant of 494 and Hwy 55) 

Thursday evening January 11th. 

5:30 for Socializing 

6:00 for Food Ordering 

Sign up at meeting or directly with: 

 Joel Meyer at: joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com or 612-910-9924 

Maximum number of 20 

mailto:joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com
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February’s Out to Eat 

 

Join your fellow non-snowbirds 

For Great Eats and Drinks at 

PUB 42 

Thursday, February 22nd 

Social time: 5:30 PM (or before) 

Food order about: 6:00 PM  

7600 North 42nd Ave, New Hope 

(access parking off of Quebec Ave.) 

Hosts, Joel & Gloria Meyer 

joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com 612-910-9924 

Maximum number of  20 attendees 

mailto:joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com
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The 30 Days Foundation 

 

The 30 Day Foundation assists Minnesotan citizens in real-life financial crisis by 

providing a one-time financial grant that is made payable ONLY to the service provider 

requiring payment.  The 30-Days Foundation has fulfilled over 100,000 requests for 

assistance for matters such as back rent, utility bills, medical bills, car repairs, sober 

house assistance, moving fees, storage fees and more. The basic bills that if not paid, 

lead to further debt and potential eviction from homes or apartments.  

The club holds a monthly raffle, where for only $5.00 per ticket; you can purchase a 

chance to win 50% of the nightly ticket proceeds. The other 50 % is sent monthly to 

THE 30 DAY FOUNDATION to support their charitable mission of helping those in 

need.  
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Advertising 

Vettes Happenin’ Classified Ads 

Advertising Rates- Electronic Newsletter Ads Only  

You may advertize only for a 6 month or 12 month period; no pro-rating of months between 6 

months or 12 months.  You may stop the ad at anytime.  Ads are to be submitted ready for 

publishing, without creating or modifying 

Page Size 1/8 ¼ ½ Full Page 

Inches 2x3 3x5 5x7 8x10 

6 Month (minimum) $30 $40 $70 $110 

12 Month $60 $80 $140 $220 

     

Business Card (3” x 2”) Electronic Newsletter Ads 
For Member’s Businesses Vendors and Suppliers 

 $15 for 6 months (minimum) 
 $30 for 12 months 

Contact Newsletter Editor, Joel Meyer at  joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com   

Classified ads for member’s personal cars and accessories are free for a nominal 2” x 4” ad with 

one similar sized picture. 

1991 Chevrolet Corvette Convertible, 6 speed transmission, L-98 
motor, 250 hp, turquoise exterior, Black interior, HARDTOP, 
leather upgrades, selective , Bose sound system, luggage carrier 

and many other options. All manuals, visor card, steering wheel 
cover, etc. just like it came off of the truck. National Award 
Winner, NCRS Top Flight 99.4%, Bloomington Gold, Gold 
Certified, 99.4%, Chicago Chevy/Vette Fest 98.7%  Well cared for 

and always a winner!  53,000 miles. Finder’s Fee possible.    
20,000 More info at: vettefinders.com 0 - price for CCOM 

members. Mike Mikesell 612-801-9711.  

 

The Slush Buster is the only device on the market specifically 

designed to remove the corrosive slush and snow from the fenders, 

fender wells, and rocker panels of a vehicle, If you use it before 

entering your garage, it will help reduce damage to your garage floor, 

vehicle corrosion, and ice formation which can cause slips and falls.  .  

See demo video:  http://www.slushbuster.us  The price is $30, NO 

SNOW SPECIAL, including taxes. Cash or check only. Contact Dave 

Pounds, 952-200-8031 email dapounds@yahoo.com  Burnsville, MN. 

Patented.  “Slushbuster” is trademarked. 

 

mailto:joel.meyer.minnkota@gmail.com
http://www.slushbuster.us/
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2007 Corvette Coupe, Auto, 6L, 400+ hp, stunning 

Monterey Red, Cream Int., Corsa exhaust, Hurricane intake, 

ZR1 wheels w. Michelin Pilots, 

Engine Cover Kit,  red car cover, and more. 98k mi., will 

store ’til spring in Plymouth.  $22,000. Discount to 

members. Art Sneen 763-226-8693, a.sneen@icloud.com 

 

 

 

Display advertising on pages below.   

mailto:a.sneen@icloud.com
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